	
	PART I

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.


	REPORT OF Acting Head of Marketing & Communications


	TO Lead Member for Customer and Support Services – 7th November, 2005 



	TITLE : Exemption to Contractual Standing Orders - Regular council magazine pilot



	RECOMMENDATIONS : To approve the commissioning of the previously competitively acquired printers (Limehouse) and distributors (The Leaflet People) for this three issue pilot with exemption from related standing orders due to the specialist nature of the print services provided.



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY : 

· A pilot scheme has been prepared to produce three issues of a revamped council magazine.  

· This scheme implements agreed recommendations contained within the Council Communications Review.

· This report addresses the practical mechanisms in commissioning the print for the pilot. 



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS : Corporate Marketing & Communications Strategy, Council Communications Review.


(available for public inspection)



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK :

High – without approval the pilot scheme potentially cannot be delivered within marketing budget resources and appropriate timeframe.






	SOURCES OF FUNDING :




Marketing and Communications budget

	COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative)



	1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS
	Provided by :
	Alan R. Eastwood

Deputy Director of Customer & Support


Services and City Solicitor

(Tel: No: (0161) 793 3000))

	2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS
	Provided by :
	

	CONTACT OFFICER :
Alan R. Eastwood





Deputy Director of Customer & Support Services and





City Solicitor





(Tel: No: (0161) 793 3000))





	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) : ALL




	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :

Cabinet priority to reach our customers






	DETAILS

A review of city council communications has been undertaken. This flows from the Corporate Marketing and Communications Strategy and highlights the importance of managing the “informing” process to reposition the city council in the eyes of customers and key stakeholders.  

This review reveals the city council produces a large array of publications produced by different directorates with overlapping audiences. It highlights the ineffectiveness of this approach and the potential for savings if a range of planned corporate communications were utilised.  

The review identifies three key local audiences each having specific corporate communications channels:

· RESIDENTS

· Annual council tax publication which explains how council tax is used

· Regular council publication (a revamped magazine) – recommendation is 10 times per year.

· An annual report to residents (replacing/consolidating BVPP public information)

· Website – www.salford.gov.uk and www.insalford.com

· Directory of services (to be followed in future years by one council wide suite of leaflets)

· BUSINESSES

· New business magazine

· VISITORS 

· ON publication
Resulting from this review a pilot scheme for three issues of the revamped council magazine has been planned with one issue being devoted to an A-Z of council services. 

This pilot will inform the effectiveness and viability of producing this publication 10 times a year as recommended within the Council Communication Review.





